
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: CS/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0714/P

	Development Proposed:
	DECKING – HANDRAIL (RETROSPECTIVE) AT FOXLEY BANK STABLES, SAWLEY ROAD, GRINDLETON

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – The Parish Council has no comments on this application.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) – The proposed development is directly alongside the unadopted private access road which serves a number of properties and the school.  As erected, the development severely restricts visibility from the adjacent site access, and, with vehicles emerging onto the back road with very little visibility there will be a significant increase in the risk of an accident, especially during the busier periods when the access is being used by school traffic.  Pedestrians and motorists going to and from the school will be presented with another risk to their safety and I must, therefore, recommend that the application be refused.



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	Policy G1 - Development Control and Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty – detrimental effects on highway safety and the appearance of the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	Retrospective planning permission is sought for decking with a handrail on the northern end elevation of this property.  The decking immediately adjoins an unadopted private access road which serves a number of residential properties and the Bowland County High School.  It is also immediately to the north east of an access which serves a number of residential properties, such that it severely restricts visibility for vehicles emerging onto the access road.  The County Highways Engineer has recommended refusal of the application on highway safety grounds.  

The application site is within the Forest of Bowland Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  The structure is in a very prominent position and is, obviously, clearly visible from the access road which is well used, particularly during school term times.  It is constructed of light coloured timber, and in my opinion, is an inappropriate and incongruous feature which is detrimental to the appearance of the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  Whilst a darker coloured stain for the wood would improve its appearance, I do not consider that, even this, would overcome the objection to the proposal on visual amenity grounds.  

Overall, I consider that permission should be refused for reasons concerned with highway safety and detrimental effects on the appearance of the AONB.  

I therefore recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 31 AUG 04





TELEPHONE CLLRS:   NO


DATE:














